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MINUTES OF PUBLIC MEETING

21 JANUARY 2016
THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION CLUB
7pm for 7.15pm start.

Present:  As signing in sheet.
In Attendance:  Janet Hand (PDO)
Apologies: 
Jane Steadman , Police
1 Welcome and Introductions

2 Apologies

As above

3 Minutes from last Public Meeting and Matters Arising
The minutes from the last meeting are recorded as a true record.
No matters arising – all queries dealt with.

4 Housing Managers – Patch Report including Walkabout 

Report emailed to CB from Ahmed Salam as follows:
Update from walkabout (11 January) Police attended.

Issues with regards to parking, walkabout went well.

Identified quite a bit of litter from Ellowes school and AS is planning on meeting with the head teacher, Mr Jasper, to ask for a reminder to the pupils to be a bit more mindful of keeping the estate clean and tidy.

5
Questions & Answers Sessions with Housing Managers.


Growing concern with regards to illegal substances in the area and what can the council do with regards to this.  It is felt more could be done with regards to this issue and should not the tenancy be looked into.


Solar light outside 80 Park Road has not been working for some time.

Action: CB will email AS and report the situation.


Telephone box in Wood Road has still not been demolished and the area is becoming littered and is in a mess.   Council are tidying up the area when it is reported.

Action: CB to contact BT to ask why the phone box has still not been demolished.


There is a water leak on the corner of Stickley Lane.  CO stated that this needs to be reported to the local water board.

ACTION: CB to report leak to water board.
6

Police Report 

We were informed on the walkabout that there would be no police available to attend our meeting and therefore CB emailed PCSO Mapp requesting for feedback to report back at this meeting.  Unfortunately CB did not receive an email therefore there is no feedback to report.


Cllr Millward stated that she had been speaking to Sgt Haywood and he had in fact confirmed that the crime figures for our area are very low.  There were further discussions in respect of the parking around Ellowes School and that this was now becoming a concern with regards to the impact this could cause on our bus route.

ACTION: CB to email Mr Jasper relaying the concerns that have arisen from the various meetings.
5 Group Feedback

Community Forum – The next forum is being held at The Royal British Legion on Monday 25 January starting at 6.30pm
PACT – the next meeting is being held at Ellowes Hall Sports College on Thursday 28 January starting at 7.00pm.  
This will be an ideal meeting to report the concerns with regards to drug issues in the area.
PATIENT PANEL GROUP (PPG) – EPS (Electronic Prescription Service) has been up and running now for some time and is proving a success.  Patients do not have to register for this service.
The decision on the future of the Masefield Surgery will be announced shortly.

There is an opportunity for a Diabetes Type2 Support Group to be formed in our area.  CB stated that if anyone is interested then to contact her and she will give out the contact details.  Also look for the poster in the Bull Street Surgery.

CHURCHYARD CLEAN UP

A thank you to the TRA and Friends of Cotwall End Nature Reserve was put in the Church newsletter by Father Mott.   We are hoping to arrange for a Spring clean up sometime in March.
6 AOB
Our new member, Sue Bole, was officially voted onto the committee, Welcome to Sue Bole.

Our next litter pick is due on the 5 March and this is to celebrate the Queen’s 90th Birthday celebrations and is our “Clean Up for the Queen”.  We will be purchasing a few litter bags with the emblem on for that day.

JH confirmed that our Winter newsletter has now been signed off and will be published and distributed over the next few weeks.

The dog mess around the area is becoming worse and this needs to be dealt with.  At the next committee meeting we will discuss what is the best course of action for this problem to be dealt with.   To be added as an agenda item.
Meeting closed at 8.25pm
The next Public Meeting will be held on Thursday 21 April. 7pm for 7.15 pm start at the British Legion.
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